
September 21, 2025 
 

Rev. Msgr. James L. LeBlanc  
Pastor 

 

Deacon John Tempesco 
 

Deacon David Shinn 
 
 
 

+ 
 

Sunday Mass: 
 Saturday at 4:00 p.m. 

Sunday at 8:00 & 10:30 a.m.   
 

Daily Mass: 
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday at        
6:00 p.m. & Wednesday at 4:00 p.m. 

 
Eucharistic Adoration: 

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday             
5:00 p.m.  6:00 p.m. 

 
Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Tuesdays  
5:00 p.m.  5:45 p.m. 

Saturdays 
3:00 p.m. 3:45 p.m. & by Appointment 

 

+ 
 

Infant Baptism, RCIA, Funerals,             
Weddings: 

Call the Office (803) 735-0512 
 

+ 
 

Dr. Denise Rudell 
Director of Music 

DRudell@CharlestonDiocese.org 
 

Patricia Evans 
Director of Religious Education 
PEvans@CharlestonDiocese.org 

 

Valerie Shealy 
Parish Secretary 

VShealy@CharlestonDiocese.org 

The Sanctuary is located at the corner of Wilson Boulevard and            
North Pines Road. 

Our Parish Office is open Monday-Friday from 9 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  
We are located in the white farmhouse at 9720 Wilson Blvd. 

Blythewood, SC 29016  Phone (803) 735-0512  
www.TransfigurationSC.org 
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Fiscal Year 2025-2026 

Offertory Amount 

Sunday Collection for Sept. 14 $9,458.55 

Weekly Budget Needs $9,494.00 

Fiscal Year-to-Date Total $9,451.24 

Year-to-Date Budget Needs $104,434.00 

Surplus/Deficit-to-Date ($4,982.76) 

Second Collection 

Capital Campaign $3,864.00 

Next Week’s Second Collection: 

Parish Religious Education  

Administrative Assistant 
Needed in the Parish Office 

 

The Administrative Assistant serves as the face of 
Transfiguration Catholic Church’s parish office. 
This position greets visitors, assists with registra-
tion, designs and publishes the bulletin and fos-
ters a welcoming atmosphere for our vibrant and 
growing Catholic Community. The holder of this 
position is expected to be an active and faithful 
member of the Transfiguration parish.  
 

This is a part-time position (15-20 hours per week) 
with a flexible schedule, perfect for moms of 
school age children who want to be home when 
the kids are home. The ideal candidate will have 
strong graphic design and organizational skills, as 
well as the usual clerical skills needed in an office 
environment. 
 

Find more information here: https://
charlestondiocese.org/job/administrative-
assistant-for-transfiguration-catholic-church/ 

Youth Minister 
 
The Youth Minister serves as a dynamic lead-
er of the parish’s ministry to grades 6–12 with 
the goal of leading our children into a deeper 
relationship with Jesus Christ and His 
Church. The Youth Minister plans, coordi-
nates, and implements programming and 
events that foster spiritual growth, disciple-
ship, community, and service among young 
people, while engaging parents, volunteers, 
and the broader parish community. The posi-
tion also works under the DRE and with cate-
chetical volunteers to develop and promote 
adult religious education and spiritual growth 
within the parish. The holder of this position is 
expected to be an active and faithful member 
of Transfiguration parish. This is a full-time 
position with benefits. 

Find more information here: https://
charlestondiocese.org/job/youth-minister-
and-adult-education-coordinator/ 

Transfiguration is Hiring!  

Are you or someone you know seeking to serve God within the parish? Email your resume, references and  cov-
er letter to TransfigurationSC@charlestondiocese.org or drop it by the parish office during business hours. 

 

Serve the Homeless 

October 25, 2025 

10:30 a.m.  - 1:00 p.m. 
 

Transfiguration in partnership with the St. Vin-

cent de Paul Society is sponsoring a luncheon for 

the homeless at the Basilica of St. Peter, 1529 

Assembly St, Columbia, on Saturday, October 25. 

We need 12 volunteers to serve these men, wom-

en and families between 10:30 a.m. and 1:00 p.m. 

Much care is taken to safely serve these guests. 

To volunteer, contact Sharon Cammisa at (803) 

240-7077 or sacammisa@gmail.com. 

https://charlestondiocese.org/job/administrative-assistant-for-transfiguration-catholic-church/
https://charlestondiocese.org/job/administrative-assistant-for-transfiguration-catholic-church/
https://charlestondiocese.org/job/administrative-assistant-for-transfiguration-catholic-church/
https://charlestondiocese.org/job/youth-minister-and-adult-education-coordinator/
https://charlestondiocese.org/job/youth-minister-and-adult-education-coordinator/
https://charlestondiocese.org/job/youth-minister-and-adult-education-coordinator/




All Bulletin Articles must be received by the end of the day on Tuesday, for publication in the upcoming weekend’s bulletin. 

Send text and pictures to VShealy@CharlestonDiocese.org. 

 

Care Team News 
 

On Friday, September 12, Care Team members helped two par-

ish members relocate furniture from both of  their homes to a 

storage facility. Thanks to Bob Wagner, Arlene Bakutes, Bryce 

Straka, Cathy & Ed Hogue, and Kathy & Kevin Cunningham for 

making the day run smoothly.  
 

You can help with our next project! Email CatholicCare-

Team@gmail.com to be added to our volunteer list. Many hands 

make light work!  
 

The Care Team, a joint ministry of the Knights and 

Columbiettes, seeks to meet the physical needs of 

our community. They function solely by donation and the sweat of their brow. If you 

would like to make a donation to their ministry, send your check to the Transfiguration 

Parish Office, made payable to the Knights of Columbus, #13713.  

Pictured above (l to r): Kevin Cunning-

ham, Cathy Hogue, Ed Hogue and Kathy 

Cunningham 



The Columbiettes Corner  
News and Happenings of the Transfiguration Columbiettes Council 13713  

Visit the Columbiette Website: Columbiettes13713.org 
 

It’s Official! 
 

The Columbiettes welcomed five new members to its organization! Their heartfelt ‘YES’ is a 

testament to their commitment to faith, fellowship, and service. Our community just got 

stronger! 

 
 
 

We had many current Columbiettes attend the initiation who renewed their pledge along with the new mem-

bers to be loyal to Holy Mother Church, be charitable in judgement of others and to behold the good in every-

one they meet. We promised to honor the flag of the United States of America and glorify it by being ever 

ready and willing to aid those who are defending it in the cause of justice, and that universal and everlasting 

peace may be attained. 

 

Front: Paula Dyches, Melinda Evans, Dianne Hammerle, Myrna Shelley, and Christy Stinney.  

Middle: Barbara Steward, and Blanche Ellis 

Back: Arlene Bakutes, Jackie Buzzetti, Renee Soler, and Georgia Tempesco 

https://columbiettes13713.org/


You’re Invited to a  

Feast for Mind & Body 
 

5:30 p.m., Saturday, Nov. 1  

** or **  

12:00 p.m., Sunday, Nov. 2  
 

Food will be provided before each talk. 

Both talks will feature the same content.  

A Better Marriage Retreat 
6 Hours to more intimacy, Connection and Joy 

October 4, 2025    9:00 a.m.—3:00 p.m. 
 

This is a day-long retreat with workshops, activi-
ties, talks, and lunch led by Keith and Tami Kiser 
Gottman, leaders of the Seven Principles of Mar-
riage and co-owners/directors of Heart Ridge 
Retreat Center. Sponsored by the Diocese of 
Charleston Family Life Office. 
 

Register at https://tinyurl.com/BetterMarriage 
25. Contact jflorendo@charlestondiocese.org. 

https://tinyurl.com/BetterMarraige25
https://tinyurl.com/BetterMarraige25
mailto:florendo@charlestondiocese.org


 

Dear Transfiguration Parishioners, 
 

I cannot even begin to tell you how excited I am about this upcoming Faith Formation School Year. Last week-

end, Fr. Jim gave students and teachers a beautiful blessing at each Mass to ask the Lord to guide the upcoming 

year. (See above for the 10:30 Mass blessing.) The prayer was beautiful and heartfelt. To see the many, many chil-

dren and teens standing on the altar facing the congregation was amazing—surely a sign that our Parish is 

growing. 
 

I want to share with you, especially those new to our parish, some exciting and important news about the PreK-

5th grade program, as well as the Sacrament of Confirmation. We are so blessed to have the following teachers 

as Catechists this year. They are wonderful role models and are excited to share their faith as they guide the 

children on their faith journeys. I am so glad they said “Yes.”  
 

 Robin Sisco & Sharon Cammisa = PreK & Kindergarten (Jesus created the world and all of us) 

 Kimberly & Alex McCune = First Grade (Beginning Basics of our Faith and Prayers) 

 Tina & Lee Goodman = Second Grade (Sacraments of First Reconciliation & First Holy Communion) 

 Mark Greenwood & April Britton = Third Grade (The Holy Mass, the Rosary) 

 Gaye Guerre & Rene Scheuer = Fourth Grade (Consecration to Mary, the Rosary, and the Saints) 

 Jill Woodman & Jean Underwood = Fifth Grade (The Bible in a Year for Children, the Rosary) 

 Substitute Teachers that are always supportive and willing to help: Mary Ann Adams, Jim Haudricourt, 

Michele Ludlow, Jane Richter, Renee Soler, and Tom Zokan 
 

It is with sadness that Jim Haudricourt will be leaving us as he is moving to Greenville to be with his family & 

new grandson. Jim’s dedication to the students & CCD will be missed very much—but he says he will be back 

for our special events. Speaking of special events—we have a lot to look forward to, so look for these events in 

the upcoming weeks/months in the bulletin—you will not want to miss them: 
 

 Outdoor Rosary (Oct. 19)  

 Trunk or Treat (Oct 25) 

 Pie in the Sky Movie Night  

 Bags for Badges 

 Advent Workshop  

 Outdoor Christmas Pageant (best ever) 

 Epiphany Celebration for Jesus 

 Confirmation (Feb. 11) 

 Lenten Workshop 

 Easter Egg Extravaganza 

 May Crowning 

 First Holy Communion (May 17) 

 Vacation Bible School (June 22-26) 

(continued on next page) 



Dr. Denise invites all children ages 4—11 to participate in Children’s Choir. Choir meets on 
Wednesdays at 5:30 p.m. in the Small Classroom of the Parish Life Center.  
 

Email Dr. Denise Rudell at drudell@charlestondiocese.org for more information.  

We have 9 students participating in this year’s Confirmation Class led by Rose Presutti & Daniel Wallick. 

We look forward to having them confirmed on Wednesday, February 11, 2026. 
 

I had the Opening Day Parents/Grandparents/Children/Teachers meeting in the Large Classroom last Sunday 

to open up the first day of class. The children are so eager to learn about Jesus and their faith. After the intro-

duction of the teachers, off the children went to class. The parents remained, and I must say, I am so VERY 

GRATEFUL to all of them for the love, care, support and sacrifices they make. The teachers are constantly 

telling me how wonderful and well-behaved the children are. Children learn what they live, and these chil-

dren are learning they are loved by their parents, teachers, and parish community. 
 

I have thrown out a challenge to the parents (and I will welcome the entire parish to participate) that they add 

ONE habit to their home within the next 10 weeks to make it more Christ-Centered. This could be saying 

Grace before meals, a decade or a whole Rosary once a week as a family, going to Adoration, attending Daily 

Mass, lighting a candle and saying a prayer for someone, saying night/bedtime prayers, giving the child a 

blessing each morning before they go to school. The list is endless. Just ONE habit every 10 weeks, so that 

will be three faithful habits to make Christ a priority in their home, in addition to attending Mass/CCD week-

ly. “Start children off on the way they should go, and even when they are old they will not turn from it.” – 

Proverbs 22:6 
 

I look forward to watching the children grow and have a relationship with Jesus. Thank you all for being a 

part of the children’s faith journey.   
 

God Bless All of You,  
 

Patty Evans, DRE  
 

“Children are not a distraction from more important work. They are the most 

important work.” – C.S. Lewis 

mailto:drudell@charlestondiocese.org


Transfiguration Kids Corner 

Parable of the Crafty Steward 
 

“Whoever can be trusted in small matters can also be trusted in great ones, but whoever is dishonest in small 
matters will also be dishonest in great ones. Therefore, if you have not been trustworthy in handling worldly 
wealth, who will entrust you with true riches? And if you have not shown yourself to be trustworthy with what be-
longs to another, who will give you anything of your own? No servant can serve two masters. For you will either 
hate the one and love the other or be devoted to the one and despise the other. You cannot serve both God and 
money.”  Luke 16: 1-13 



Prayer for Service &
Safety

Lord, we thank You for those 
who serve daily whether here 
or abroad and ask that You 

protect them from harm, 
give them courage to perse-
vere, and bring them home 

safely. Amen

- -

-

-

-
- - - -
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FREE
Diagnostic
With Mention

of this Ad.

Say Good-Bye to
FRUSTRATION at

We repair and upgrade all makes and 
models of  computers...including Apple.

	 HOURS:
	 M-F 9 am - 6 pm
	 Closed Sat. & Sun.

	 803-744-0440

161 Pontiac Business Center Dr., Ste. 1180
Elgin, SC 29045

www.bristeeritech.com

BRING IN THIS COUPON FOR 
$1,000 OFF CLEAR ALIGNERS

Nina H Jones DDS LLC
(803) 754-9160

745 University Village Dr
Blythewood, SC 29016

blythewoodvillagedentistry.com

         Call 803-786-4978 
      Or Text 803-373-9670
Serving the area for over 20 years

www.blythewoodhvac.net

JOE MULERO • 803.479.7097 
aperemodeling.jm@gmail.com

• �Bathroom 
Remodels 

• �Tile Work
• �Floor Installation 
• �Drywall & Painting
• �Decks & More!

@APERemodelingSolutionsLLC 

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS 
Place Your Ad Here and Support Our Parish!

CONTACT ME Steve Conn

sconn@4LPi.com • (843) 819-7906

Dr. Benjamin Ondersma, Optometrist
127 Barton Creek Ct, Columbia, SC 

803.754.8370

NORTHEAST EYE 
CARE CENTER

Two locations to serve you:

Trenholm Road Chapel
7600 Trenholm Road Extension 

Colonial Chapel & Crematorium
5202 Colonial Drive

Funerals | Cremations
Preplanning

Family Owned & Operated
Est. 1932

803.754.6290
ShivesFuneralHome.com





A Better Marriage 

6 HOURS 

RETREAT

USING SACRAMENTAL GRACE AND HUMAN WISDOM

St. Finbar Hall, 900 Orange Grove Road, Charleston, SC 

INTI
M
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N

 JOY 

OCT 
04

TO MORE INTIMACY, 
CONNECTION, AND JOY

A DAY LONG RETREAT WITH WORKSHOPS, ACTIVITIES, TALKS, AND LUNCH 
LED BY  KEITH AND TAMI KISER GOTTMAN LEADERS OF THE SEVEN PRINCIPLES OF MARRIAGE 
AND CO-OWNERS/DIRECTORS OF HEART RIDGE RETREAT CENTER  
SPONSORED BY THE DIOCESE OF CHARLESTON FAMILY LIFE OFFICE

9-3

https://tinyurl.com/BetterMarriage25


